Eric & Glenda McFatridge County of ST. Paul P. O. Box 386 Alberta TOA 3A0

Land Description SW 11-58-11-W4 Linc No. 0029273463

Mar 09 2019

County of ST. Paul Council

I am writing to request a deferral of a property tax increase due to redevelopment of our garage into a ensuite for our handicapped son.

Last year we were granted the Deferral of Property tax to which we are grateful and thank council once again for this.

The conversion of our garage to an ensuite is a result of us trying outside service which ended in undesirable results. We thought that this would allow our son a supervised independent life – in hopes that one day he may gain full independence.

The suite has been kept child safe i.e. no stove etc and will be converted back to a full garage when there is no longer a need.

We have had no government funding on behalf of our son in this endeavor and no help from outside sources – as a result we may be forced to remortgage due to the cost of converting the garage to provide a safe and independent living arrangement for him.

The County of St. Paul has been kind to our family and we know moving forward that we have chosen the best possible place to reside.

We are asking once again for forgiveness of this portion of our property tax. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, Eric and Glenda McFatridge

Blinda M. Fat